
NEWSLETTER
1

HEADTEACHERS NEWS OF THE WEEK

FRADLEY PARK
Primary & Nursery School

25th October 2024

At Fradley Park we believe "What happens early, matters for a lifetime"

Have a happy and healthy half-term break
everyone and come back refreshed and
eager to go!
 
Chrissie Allen - Headteacher 

A quick message from me this week just
to say thank you for all your support
over the last half-term.   School has
been a busy and exciting place to be,
and the children have worked hard to
re-settle into new routines and
expectations after the summer
holidays. They have made some leaps
in learning and shown resilience when
facing new challenges. Well done all!

A thank you as ever to the brilliant FP
team who amaze me with their passion
and dedication to our school and for
always going the extra mile. As a school
community, we are incredibly lucky to
have each and every one of them!
Finally, a big thank you to our Friends
of Fradley Park for organising our
social and fund-raising activities. The
Spooky and Sparky disco was such
great fun, and the children’s costumes
were out of this world!

DEAR FRADLEY
FAMILIES 

SAFEGUARDING ADVICE
FROM STAFFORDSHIRE
CHILDREN’S ADVICE
AND SUPPORT SERVICE
If you have any concerns about the safety and
welfare of a child:
Phone: 0300 111 8007 and select option 1.
Opening times
·Monday to Thursday 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.
·Friday 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.
If you cannot reach them by phone, please make
your enquiry online by searching: Report a concern
online - Staffordshire County Council

Out of hours
Outside the hours above, or on weekends and bank
holidays, please contact the Emergency Duty Team
by phoning 0345 604 2886.

‌Is the child at risk of immediate harm?
If you believe the child to be at risk of immediate
harm, this must be reported to the police on 999 or
101. Once you have reported to the police, please
contact Staffordshire Childrens Advice and Support
Service or Emergency Duty Team.

tel:03001118007
https://www.staffordshire.gov.uk/Care-for-children-and-families/Childprotection/Report-a-concern-online.aspx
https://www.staffordshire.gov.uk/Care-for-children-and-families/Childprotection/Report-a-concern-online.aspx
tel:03456042886
https://www.staffordshire.gov.uk/Care-for-children-and-families/Childprotection/First-Response.aspx#Reportaconcern
https://www.staffordshire.gov.uk/Care-for-children-and-families/Childprotection/First-Response.aspx#Reportaconcern
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RECEPTION TEAM
UPDATE

NURSERY TEAM
UPDATE!

UPDATES ON THIS WEEK’S
LEARNING!

This week in Nursery, we have been looking more
autumnal seasonal changes and exploring seasonal
produce, such as gourds, using our senses. To develop
our fine motor skills , we hammered golf tees into gourds
of all shapes and sizes as well as predicting what colour
each one would be inside. We also looked at size
language of big and small, comparing items with our
friends.

In Maths, we have been using number names and having
fun with number rhymes. In Literacy, our focus has been
on a new book called ‘Hello Friend’ by Rebecca Cobb. We
enjoyed a sunny afternoon at Forest School - playing a
game of sky fox and painting autumnal leaves.

After a slight technical issue, our Twitter account is fully up
and running, please give us a follow for regular updates!
Have a wonderful half-term!

This week in reception we have been looking at all things
autumn. The children have had access to pumpkins
outside, exploring the feelings of the insides, the smell
and what they look like. They have seen different sized
and colours, exploring the different seeds in each too.

They have also been doing leaf rubbings, sharing the
different leaves and crayons to make their own
masterpieces. They used different coloured crayons to try
and get more detail.

We also explored autumn in forest school, looking a
leaves and how they've changed since summer. The
children described the texture, sound and smell of their
leaves .

The children have also been writing their own fact files
and pigs. They took their knowledge from last week of
owls and have applied it to a new animal of pigs. They've
developed lots of new vocabulary!
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YEAR 2 TEAM
UPDATE

Year 2 have had another good week. 

In maths we have been continuing to look at
addition and subtraction. We have been learning
different ways to use resources to help solve
calculations. They have worked really hard and
have started using the vocabulary and sentence
starters independently.

In English, we have been applying the knowledge
we have learnt all about subjects and verbs. They
are working hard to apply their knowledge in all the
lessons and punctuating the sentences correctly. 

In DT, they have all thoroughly enjoyed created their
moving vehicles. They have learnt some skills they
will be able to use later in their life. There are some
amazing vehicles that have been created. 

In Forest School, the children enjoyed creating their
own bows. They have thoroughly enjoyed playing
games and working hard as a team. 

YEAR 1 TEAM
UPDATE

UPDATES ON THIS WEEK’S
LEARNING!

The children have had a great last week of the half term. We
have been busy writing persuasive letters to Mrs Allen, looking
at part-whole models in maths and creating some of our own
sketchbooks in Art.

On Friday, we were very lucky to be joined by an artist who
completed some work with us in the hall. This certainly suited
our creative bunch! 

The children have all worked ever so hard and settled in
amazingly into our busy Year 1 routines. Miss Yates, Miss
Pearson, and Mrs Deakin are so proud of each and every
child's achievements throughout this term, so a big well done
to our fab children! 

We wish you all a lovely half term break and we look forward
to hearing all about it on the children's return in November! 

FOREST SCHOOL
We are really keen to expand our Forest School in
anyway we can. If you or anyone you know could help us
this by providing any of the below, we would be so
grateful!

Logs
Tree stumps
Sticks
Old pots, pans, utensils

Thank you, 
Mr Clancy
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25.10.24 Friday School Closes for Half Term

08.11.24 Friday
FOFP Craft Event - more info to follow.
 
World Science Day

11.11.24 Monday Book Fair All Week

15.11.24 Friday Children in Need

21.11.24 Thursday Police PCSO - Tracy Horton Visiting

29.11.24 Friday Christmas Fair

We are really keen to

expand our Forest
School in anyway we

can. If you or anyone

you know could help

us this by providing
any of the below, we

would be so greatful!

DATES FOR 
THE DIARY

Every school day
counts! Thank you for

supporting your child's
attendance at Fradley

Park.

ATTENDANCE
MATTERS

FRADLEY PARK PIN
BOARD

Attendance matters at
Fradley Park Primary
and Nursery School.

The more our children
attend school, the

more we can learn,
achieve and celebrate

success together.

Class Attendance 

Nursery  - 96.5 %
 Reception - 94.8% 

Year 1 - 94.9 %
Year 2 - 98.6% 

Fradley Park’s 
Grand Total - 96.1%

A Gentle reminder thatall Wrap Around
invoices need to be paidand up to date. If youhave not yet paid yourinvoice for last month,please do so in to theschool account as soonas possible.

Logs

Tree stumps

Sticks

Old pots, pans,

utensils



Saturday 2 November, 2pm - 4pm
at Bowbrook, Worthington Road, Lichfield WS13 8PG

£6 entry for kids Adults free

Bouncy castle

Halloween games

Tombola and raffles

Burgers and hot dogs





 
For more information and booking, scan the QR code, email
activecrewstaffs@gmail.com 

Active Crew active_crew_staffs 
Active Crew Limited is a Registered Company : 097-074633

PE Teacher 20+ years
Enhanced DBS
First Aid At Work 
Friday 

Games Zone- pool, air hockey, table football , table tennis art & Lego
(Indoor wet weather programme) 

Monday

Nerf Gun Games
Dodgeball

Cricket
Football

Tuesday

Optional Dance
morning,

Basketball
Parachute

Rounders (pm)
 

Wednesday

Nerf Gun
Games

Athletics
Rounders
Dodgeball

Thursday

Basketball
Dodgeball

Capture the
flag

Halloween
games

Optional
Cheerleading,

Football
Cricket

Parachute 

Suitable for ages 5-12 (toilet trained)
Time: 9:00am-3:30pm or 8am-5pm
Venue: Fradley Youth & Community
Centre (WS13 8NL)
Cost: £26 per day, £16 1/2 day or £115 for
the week 
Sibling discount 10%

Lunchbox -£3 for 7 Items 

Children's
Multi Activity
Holiday Club

Monday 28th October -
Friday 1st November 

Jo Wilson -Organiser 

Programme




